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Message: 
New apartment blocks should have a café and allotments included in the building plans. This allows 
the community to meet up and get to know their neighbours as well as health wellbeing. 
 
-- 
This e-mail was sent from a contact form on National Planning Framework (http://npf.ie) 
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Garden Club News 

This is a busy time of year for the garden.  Not only are we starting to grow lovely 

plants and vegetables, but the weeds are doing their best to smother us. We’re 

managing to keep them at the door but only just!  If there are any grandparents, aunts 

or uncles of garden club children who could come along on Wednesday afternoons to 

help us out – you would be most welcome. ( and we’ll give you soup too.) 

The two new goats , Heidi and Bambi, have settled in well and have even appeared at 

Stillorgan Shopping Centre to advertise the May Fair. They are very friendly and are 

also helping to weed the ‘wild’ hedgerow. 

We have another clutch of eggs due to hatch in two weeks, these are ‘Brahma’ hens 

otherwise known as Dinosaur hens because of their size, the eggs should be huge too!! 

Visitors to the garden outside school hours are always welcome, we have plants and 

eggs for sale just inside the gate.  The ‘Honesty’ box is on the table if no-one is home! 

 


